in partnership with





«Add1»

«Add2»

«Add3»

«Add4»

«Add5»

«Add6»

«Add7»

Your ref:

My ref: H/TRO7209/01 **Date:** 26 July 2019

Dear «Sig1»

A60 MANSFIELD ROAD, RAVENSHEAD – LAY-BY CLOSURE – TRO 7209 PUBLIC CONSULTATION

Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to close the lay-by off the A60 Mansfield Road to the south of Ravenshead village. The lay-by would be closed to all vehicles except those needing access to the fields and woodland off the back of the lay-by. The main reason for the proposed closure is to stop the lay-by being used for fly-tipping.

The lay-by would be closed off by a timber fence and a lockable gate. Anyone needing access would be provide a key or key code to unlock the gate.

Before proceeding further with the proposed lay-by closure, I wish to consider the views of residents and organisations who may be interested in this matter. Suggestions will be incorporated in the proposal wherever appropriate and economically feasible. If your comments are in the form of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the County Council's procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should reach me by **30th August 2019** in writing (address at bottom of letter) or by e-mail.

Yours «sig2»

Jeff Burton

Senior Improvements Officer

Tel: (0115) 9772505

Email: TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk